STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 25, 2017
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Brian Jones, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Karen Bliss, Nicky Ogden, Diane Gore, Allan Foster, Sarah Djali, Dave King, 
1. Apologies: Rev Andrew Holliday, Nic McMillan, Jaime Jones, Ron Wade
2. Minutes: The minutes of March’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Declarations of interest. None.

4. Opening. The meeting moved to the larger room in the Unity Club due to a number of residents who were attending the meeting to debate the consultation on The Rec. Gill welcomed them and outlined the history and function of Standish Voice as a Neighbourhood Forum; what its obligations were in creating a Neighbourhood Plan for Standish and how it had to fit into national and local planning policy. Some residents expressed the view that they had not heard of Standish Voice or the Neighbourhood Plan. Gill said that publicity for the Neighbourhood Forum and Plan had been carried out extensively via print and social media, leafleting homes and organising events, including having a presence at the successful Christmas Market. One resident said that Standish Voice was not accountable. Gill pointed out that the Standish Voice committee was elected each year at an AGM, newsletters were sent out giving the membership (which now totals around 800) information on our activities, as well as extensive information given on social media and via leaflet drops. She said that both Wigan Council and Locality – the body that oversees Neighbourhood Planning for the Department for Communities and Local Government – were happy with how the Forum is operated and how the Plan is being created.
5. Update: 
i) The Rec. Gill said that the consultation on The Rec had now closed and that a statement on this had been issued publicly. Members of the public gave their views, largely against the consultation and mainly against a suggestion of having a car park on part of The Rec. Gill said that the consultation was to inform the committee and that all sections of the Standish community would be considered when a policy on The Rec was formulated for the draft Neighbourhood Plan, which would then also go out for consultation. Gill reiterated that no policy had yet been determined and that the committee had listened and continued to listen to the views of people who opposed a car park on The Rec. Some members of the public expressed the view that car parking was not a high priority for Standish. Gill said that the Neighbourhood Plan survey and subsequent consultation had shown that it was very high up in what the public wanted to solve through a Neighbourhood Plan. But she said housing and traffic was of even greater importance and these would be addressed in the draft Neighbourhood Plan. Gill had to remind a minority of those present to behave in a manner that would lead to the orderly completion of the meeting. After questions were asked, Gill outlined the process of the plan, reiterating again that this was not a ‘planning application’. Gill said that in the coming weeks another consultation, purely on the park element of The Rec would be conducted, asking people what facilities they would like to see there if a park was to be brought forward in the Neighbourhood Plan.
ii) Aecom and Locality support. Gill said that new grants for the completion of the Neighbourhood Plan were in the process of being sought and some unused grant money to be used up until April 2017 had been paid back to Locality. She said that she had spoken to Locality recently and that the organisation had said it was happy with the progress being made on the NP.
iii) Planning applications. Allan said that a reserved matters application had been submitted for a food store, parking and chemist on land at Preston Road. The same application, in outline had been passed by Wigan Council in 2014. He said no supermarket chain was yet associated with the site. He said Standish Voice would be asking for a planning condition to be placed on any permission giving the public the right to park on the car park for at least two hours. He also said there should be access to The Line, which was being redeveloped in summer. 
iv) Meetings with Wigan Council. Gill said the fortnightly meetings with representatives of Wigan Council’s planning department were continuing and were very useful as part of the process of creating the Neighbourhood Plan.
6. Meeting with Transport for Greater Manchester: Paul said he and Nick Clarke, policy manager at Wigan Council, would be meeting Robert Fickling, Rail Strategy Manager at Transport for Greater Manchester, at its offices in Manchester to discuss the re-opening of Standish Rail Station. He said a report published in 2013 suggested a new station on Rectory Lane could be feasible if the level of housing expected to be built in Standish was realised. Paul said Standish Voice had argued for a new station in the consultation on Greater Manchester’s 2040 transport strategy and he would he would put this case again.
7. St Wilfrid’s Notice Board: Paul said that Wigan Council had asked Standish Voice its view on a possible noticeboard being placed on Wigan Council land in front of St Wilfrid’s Church. After discussion, it was decided that there was no objection in principle but that Standish Voice would look at it again when an actual design, with dimensions, was submitted.
8. Progress on the Neighbourhood Plan. Gill said workshops were continuing on this and progress was being made.

9. Community events: Paul said that the Christmas Market had been announced and that the Methodist Church was being used on the day, which would double the indoor space for stalls. Outdoor stalls may also be allowed on the Methodist Church car park. Grants were being sought as the expenses for the day were likely to increase on last year. Stall holders – with priority for local traders and returners – were coming forward in good numbers to book pitches.
10. Membership: Gill said it was with regret that three members had had their membership rescinded after breaching Standish Voice’s rules. She said this was the first time this had happened and the committee was disappointed this action had to be taken.
11. Update from lead committee members: Nicky said that affordable housing was being offered by a number of housebuilders, via Wigan Council’s housing arm, and this would be monitored. She has been sent a list of reserved/allocated shared ownership properties across four of the new developments – from Wigan housing strategy team - which in total indicates approximately 30 properties reserved/allocated. Janet said she was liaising with Wigan Council officers about the green corridors being looked at for the draft Neighbourhood Plan. Paul said a new policy on Facebook had been adopted, which was available on the Standish Voice website. Since the new policy came into force no followers had left the Facebook page but around 100 more followers had signed up (approx. 4,000). He said no followers had been banned for flouting the new rules but some comments that did breach the new guidelines had been deleted.
12.   Date of next meeting: Tuesday, May 16.

The meeting ended at 9.50pm


